Woods Hole Historical Collection P.O. Box 185 Woods Hole, MA 02543

REGISTER
Woods Hole History
SUBJECTS
1744 – 2012 - to date

5 boxes

WOODS HOLE HISTORY SUBJECTS

in alphabetical order

BOX 1, 1A, 1B,1C

- 1-126. Typewritten ms. <u>Artists</u> who painted Eel Pond in Woods Hole. List compiled by John (and Edie) Bruce.
- 1-1. Woods Hole <u>Athletic Association</u>. Charter of Organization. 1946. Xerox copies. See also: <u>Woods Hole Athletic Association</u>, 1-111.
- 1-2. Woods Hole Banks.
 - a. Newsclipping. "Battle of Woods Hole, Residents fight move to close branch, win partial victory", Boston *Globe*, 199-?. Original and xerox copy. *About BankBoston*.
 - b. Newsclipping. "Bank of America Will Close Branches, One On Davis Straits, One In Woods Hole", Falmouth *Enterprise*, June 5, 2009. Original and xerox copy.
 - c. Newsclipping. "Bank Building To Be Sold At Auction", Falmouth *Enterprise*, August 14, 2009. Original and xerox copy.
 - d. Newsclipping. "Vineyard Bank To Open Branch In Woods Hole", Falmouth *Enterprise*, October 2, 2009.
 - e. Newsclipping. "Close Quarters Lead To Conflict In Woods Hole," Falmouth *Enterprise*, June 19, 2012. Original and xerox copy.
 - f. GIS map printout. GIS map (from Town of Falmouth property website) of lots at bank and adjacent properties.
- 1-3. Woods Hole Barbers.
 - typewritten list.
- 1-4. Material about Samuel Barker, innkeeper.
 - a. Woods Hole Reflections, pp. 15-16, xerox copy.
 - b. General Court of Massachusetts, document about ferry in Little Harbor, 1735. Xerox copy.

<u>Bars</u> of Woods Hole – see <u>Cap'n Kidd</u> (1-147) and <u>Leeside</u> (Eatons-James Grill, Quicks Hole) 1-148.

- 1-144. <u>Base 18</u> (Coast Guard Base on Great Harbor). *See also Drawing: "Early Morning Calm"*
- 1-5. Woods Hole Beaches: Miscellaneous.
 - a. Newsclipping. "Town Campaigns For Beach Access", Falmouth *Enterprise*, n.d. *About beach off Gardiner Road*.
- 1-6. Woods Hole Beaches: Little Gansett.
 - a. Plan. Land Court plan for Gansett, showing "Reservation A", 1920. Xerox copy from Fay Family Collection, H.H. Fay Deed Book.
 - b. Letter. Letter to property owners in Gansett Woods from Rudolf T. Kempton about rights and the reservation, September 22, 1953.
- 1-7. Woods Hole Beaches: Stony Beach (aka MBL Beach, Breakwater Beach).
 - a. Woods Hole Reflections, p. 147, xerox copy. About donation of beach by Dr. Oliver Strong to MBL.
 - b. "The Beach Question", *The Collecting Net*, 1930-1933. Xerox copies.
 - c. Newsclipping. Falmouth *Enterprise*, editorial page, "All's Grist to the Old

- Mill", September 15,1932. Xerox copies. About Stony Beach discussed in The Collecting Net. Ultimately the beach became the property of the Marine Biological Laboratory.
- d. Newsclipping. Falmouth *Enterprise*, August 27, 2002. "Falmouth Beach Profile: MBL-Owned Stony Beach A Small Gem." *Important history of Stony Beach*.
- e. Miscellaneous articles on Stony Beach
- 1-8. Map-Drawing. <u>Birds-Eye View</u> of Woods Hole by R.L. Dickinson, 1925. Original and xerox copy. *See also Woods Hole Map Box 1 for larger copy*.
- 1-9. "The Story of the Woods Hole <u>Black Dogs</u> and Moose." Xerox copy.
- 1-10 Material on *Black Duck* (rumrunner).
 - a. Typed ms. "Black Duck and Cap'n Kidd" by Ken Augusta. Xerox copy.
 - b. Handwritten notes by Ken Augusta about the Black Duck and the Cap'n Kidd, xerox copy.
- 1-11. Guide-Book. *The Cape and South Shore <u>Blue Book</u>* (1927-1928), pp. 188-196. Xerox copy. *Woods Hole entries many spelling errors*..
- 1-118. <u>Boy Scout</u> Troop 42.
 - a. Charters 1928-1932, 1938.
 - b. Notebook papers. Notebook tied with shoelace: "Scribes Notes", 1953-1955.
- 1-12. Ledger. Boys Industrial Club records, 1891-1892.
- 1-13. Database and record of <u>bottles</u> and artifacts found in Great Harbor, Woods Hole, 2009. *Actual bottles stored under 1895 model of Woods Hole (2009)*
 - a. Database
 - b. CD with photos of bottles and artifacts
- 1-14. Material on <u>Breakwaters</u>, water passages and cuts.
- 1-15. Pamphlets and brochures. Miscellaneous brochures on Woods Hole.
- 1-16. Pamphlets. Bus schedules. 1976-1979, 1989, to date.
- 1-17. Businesses in Woods Hole.
 - a. Typewritten ms. "The Mercantile Life", a description of businesses in Woods Hole in past years, written by Walter O. Luscombe, n.d. Xerox copies.
 - b. Woods Hole Business List, 1929 (from *The Collecting Net*, July 25, 1929).
 - c. Newsclipping. Ads for contractors, unknown newspaper (*New Bedford Standard-Times*?).
- SEE ALSO ON-LINE EXHIBIT ON OUR WEBSITE "Businesses of Old Woods Hole"
- 1-149. Calendars (Woods Hole)
- 1-147. Cap'n Kidd (also Daniels)
 - a. Typewritten ms. History as known by 2017
 - b. Newsclippings
 - c. Photos copies
- 1-18. Woods Hole Carpenters.
 - a. Typed ms. Notes from the Daybook of E.E. Swift, 1883-1897.
 - b. Bills. Tom Renshaw to Robert Livingstone, 1970 and 1971.
 - c. Bills. Tom Turkington to Robert Livingstone, 1983.
- 1-19. Census lists (Barnstable, Falmouth), 1790, 1850, 1860.
- 1-130. Woods Hole Cemetery
 - Typed ms. "History of the Woods Hole Cemetery." Introduction to typed list of persons buried in the cemetery, probably written by Col. Oliver B. Brown. Copy.

- Plot plan of Church of the Messiah and Village Cemeteries, Oliver B. Brown, 1968.
- 1-20. Civil War Naval Officers and U.S. Infantry Officers:

Cape Cod and the Civil War by Stauffer Miller, The History Press, 2010., pp. 60-79. Xerox copies.

- 1-119. Church Street Extension, 1881-1882.
 - a. Handwritten letter. Letter from J.M. Glidden to unknown recipient, November 9, 1881.
 - b. Letters (printed). 2 letters from J.M. Glidden to the Selectmen of Falmouth about road to be constructed on his land, April 20, 1881; February 14, 1882. *Fragile, poorly taped together*.
 - c. Pamphlet. "Proceedings At the 'Laying Out' of the Proposed Extension of the Church-Street Road At Woods Holl By The Selectmen Of Falmouth" December 2, 1881.
 - d. Pamphlet. "Reply of Lewis S. Dabney to Mr. Marston With Map Showing the Location of the Proposed Extension of Church Street, At Woods Holl," December 2, 1881.
- 1-21. Cookbook. O.E.S. Star Club Cookbook, Falmouth, Mass. Order of the Eastern Star cookbook, n.d.
- 1-22. Customs House.
 - a. Photo. Xerox copy of photo, c. 1870s-early 1880s. (WHHC jpeg file 891)
 - b. Information on customs records for the Customs House at National Archives.
- 1-23. Dancing and Folk Dancing In Woods Hole.
 - transcript of interview with James W. Mavor, Jr. and others, 2004, done by Jeremy Korr.
- 1-24. Abner <u>Davis</u>. Depositions by Abner Davis and others about murder at Davis Tavern (Inn), 1804. Handwritten transcriptions and copies of originals, xerox Copies.
- 1-25. Deeds, Early.
 - a. 1744, 1795, 1809, 1810. Xerox copies.
 - b. 1802, 1818, 1821. Typewritten transcriptions, xerox copies.
- 1-26. Drawing. "Early Morning Calm" (Base 18), drawing by R.L. <u>Dickinson</u> for *The Collecting Net* supplement, 1929.
 - a. Original print of "Early Morning Calm".
 - b. Various notes about printing plates for "Early Morning Calm" (Bill Simmons)

See also Folder 1-31(Early Morning Calm). Also called "Base 18" (Coast Guard Base at dock in Great Harbor). Other originals in Artwork & Drawing box, also in U.S. Coast Guard box. Appeared as masthead for The Collecting Net-The Woods Hole Log from 1934-1937 (MBL Collection).

- 1-27. The <u>Division</u> of the Town of Falmouth, 1906-1907. *Proposed division of the town by Horace S. Crowell, H.H. Fay and others.* Items a –e: Accession Number 90-2.
 - a. Newsclipping. "To the Honorable Senate and House....." (petition from Horace S. Crowell, December 7, 1906. The Boston *Globe*?). Xerox copy.
 - b. Newsclipping. "Summer People Want Old Town Divided", The Boston *Globe*, December 13, 1906.
 - c. Pamphlet. "The Division Of The Town Of Falmouth". Conference at Young's

- Hotel, Boston, January 10, 1907. Inscribed "Prince S. Crowell".
- d. Typewritten letter. From Horace Sears Crowell to Mr. H.G. Haddon, December 17, 1920. Xerox copy.
- e. Typewritten letters. From Henry H. Fay to Henry G. Haddon, December 2, 1921. Xerox copy with attached copies of related papers:
 - Typewritten letter to Henry H. Fay from H.G. Haddon, December 9, 1921.
 - Handwritten small papers copied onto one sheet, with votes tallied and tax figures noted.
- f. Typewritten letter. From Henry H. Fay to Mr. H.G. Haddon, December 13, 1921.
- 1-141. Dogs of Woods Hole (see also Black Dogs)
- 1-28A. The <u>Dome</u>. Buckminster Fuller geodesic dome, restaurant. SEE SEPARATE BOX: Woods Hole History 1-28.
 - a. Postcard. Color photograph, interior of The Dome Restaurant.
 - b. Form. Massachusetts Historical Commission Form B for 531 Woods Hole Road, The Dome, August 1990. Copy.
 - c. Newsclipping. Dome Gets the Once-over Fuller Tells How and Why. Falmouth *Enterprise*, September 4, 1953.
 - d. Newsclipping. Gunnar Peterson, Pioneer In Architecture. Gunnar Peterson, Pioneer in Modern Architecture, Dies. Falmouth *Enterprise*, November 13, 1992. Xerox copy.
 - x. Newsclipping. Nautilus, Dome Sold. Falmouth *Enterprise*, May 17, 2002. Xerox copy.
 - x. Article. "The Woods Hole Geodesic Dome A Synergetic Landmark" by James W. Mavor, Jr. *Spritsail*, Volume 18, Number 2, 2004. Xerox copy.
 - x. Newsclipping. "CCC Takes First Look At Woods Hole Senior Living Facility", Falmouth *Enterprise*, August 15, 2008.
 - x. Audio CD. "Bucky's Dome", a public radio spot by Katie Klocksin, 2011.
 - x. Newsclipping. Nautilus Inn, Dome Up For Sale. Falmouth *Enterprise*, September 16, 2016. Original and xerox copy.
 - x. Email and Internet article. The Dome in Woods Hole Project Feasibility Update, October 1, 2016, from Nicole Goldman.
 - x. Newsclipping. Nautilus Inn And Dome Sold To Local Developer. Falmouth *Enterprise*, December 30, 2016. Original and xerox copy.
 - x. Newsclipping. Plans For Historic Dome Receive Outpouring Of Support. Falmouth *Enterprise*, July, 14, 2017.
 - x. Newsclipping. Dome Working Group Announces Board of Directors, Falmouth *Enterprise*, September 22, 2017.
 - x. Newsclipping. Community Preservation Committee Rejects Dome. Falmouth *Enterprise*, December 7, 2018.
 - x. Newsclipping; internet printout. Dome And Plans For Development, Cape Cod *Times*/Associated Press, December 22, 2018.
 - x. Newsclipping. Appeals Board Will Consider New Plans For Nautilus Property. Falmouth *Enterprise*, January 4, 2019.
 - x. Newsclipping. The Dome Will Be Rehabilitated As Nonprofit Arts Studio. Guest Commentary by Mark B. Bogosian (owner of property), Falmouth *Enterprise*, January 11, 2019.
 - x. Newsclipping. Preserving A Beacon Of Buckminster Fuller's Impact. Troy's

- Take, by Troy Clarkson, Falmouth Enterprise, January 2019.
- x. Newsclippings. ZBA Hears Public Commentary, Planning Board Comments On Nautilus Inn And Dome Project, Falmouth Enterprise, January 25, 2019.
- x. Newsclipping. Letter to the Editor: Intentions Mischaracterized, by Nicole Goldman, Falmouth Enterprise, January 25, 2019.
- 1-28B. The <u>Dome</u>. Scrapbook. Newsclippings and photographs. Xerox copy of scrapbook kept by Joel Peterson, son of Gunnar Peterson, builder of the Nautilus Motel (The Dome was part of the motel) on The Dome. SEE SEPARATE BOX: Woods Hole History 1-28.

1-29. Drawbridge (Eel Pond Bridge).

- a. Typewritten page from scrapbook. To Mrs. E.G. Gardiner, 131 Mt. Vernon Street, Boston, Mass. from Gilman A. Drew, Woods Hole, February 19, 1912 about proposed drawbridge. Photos on side. Xerox copy.
- b. Article. *The Collecting Net (The Woods Hole Log)*, 1931, p. 192, paragraph about the bridge.
- c. Newsclipping. "Once Upon A Time, 60 Years Ago, December 16, 1938."
- d. Newsclipping. "Once Upon A Time, 60 Years Ago, December 30, 1938."
- e. Greeting card, Note from Patty (Berg) Swanson enclosing items c and d above with her memories of "sky sidewalk" (temporary bridge after 1938 Hurricane), n.d..
- f. Typewritten page. Transcription of article (Falmouth *Enterprise*?), May 12, 1939. Xerox copy. *Aftermath of 1938 Hurricane*.
- g. Book excerpt. *Woods Hole Cooks Something Up*, p. 97, with excerpt from Gary Metcalf Oral History recording (transcription) about the reconstruction of the Drawbridge after 1938 Hurricane through 1940.. Xerox copy.
- h. Newsclipping. "Bridge Tender's Station Is At The Center Of Things In Busy Woods Hole", Falmouth *Enterprise*, n.d. Original and xerox copies.
- i. Newsclipping. "A Little Park By Eel Pond Will Honor Bridgetenders", Falmouth *Enterprise*, n.d. Original and xerox copy.
- j. Form. Massachusetts Historical Commission Form, Eel Pond Bridge, Woods Hole, July 1990. Xerox copy.
- k.. Animated Flip-Book. Eel Pond Bridge, Woods Hole, Massachusetts, 1982.
- 1.. Newsclipping. "Eel Pond Bridge Replacement: Land Transfer Negotiations Needed.", Falmouth *Enterprise*, January 21, 2005. Original and xerox copy.
- m. Newsclipping. Photo and caption: "A Worker from J.F. White....", Falmouth *Enterprise*, April 10, 2007. Original and xerox copy.
- n. Newsclipping. Photo and caption: "The temporary footbridge over Eel Pond in Woods Hole....", Falmouth *Enterprise*, August 31, 2007. Original and xerox copy.
- o. Newsclipping. "Eel Pond Bridge Project Postponed To Next Year", Falmouth *Enterprise*, n.d. Original and xerox copy.
- p. Newsclipping. "New Woods Hole Drawbridge Will Have Same Simple Design As 70-Year-Old Span", Falmouth *Enterprise*, September 5, 2008. Original and xerox copy.
- q. Newsclipping. Photo and caption: "Detour Reminder", Falmouth Enterprise,

- September 9, 2008. Original and xerox copy.
- r. Newsclipping. Photos and article: "A Brief History Of The Eel Pond Bridge" by Susan Witzell, Falmouth *Enterprise*, September 9, 2008. Original and xerox copy.
- s. Newsclipping. Photo and caption. "Eel Pond Bridge Project Continues", Falmouth *Enterprise*, September 12, 2008. Original and xerox copy.
- t. Newsclipping. "Woods Hole Drawbridge Work Damages Community Hall", Falmouth *Enterprise*, October 31, 2008. Original and xerox copy.
- u. Newsclipping. "Ongoing Bridge Work Harming Woods Hole Businesses", Falmouth *Enterprise*, November 28, 2008. Original and xerox copy.
- v. Newsclipping. "Woods Hole Community Hall Again Open For Use", Falmouth *Enterprise*, December 16, 2008. Original and xerox copy.
- w. Newsclipping. "Woods Hole Businesses Cope With Bridge On Top Of Slow Economy In Slow Season", Falmouth *Enterprise*, December 12, 2008. Original and xerox copy.
- x. Newsclipping. "Woods Hole Bridge Work On Track", Falmouth *Enterprise*, March 13, 2009. Original and xerox copy.
- y. Newsclipping. "Eel Pond Bridge On Schedule For May 15 Opening", Falmouth *Enterprise*, May 5, 2009. Original and xerox copy.
- z. Newsclipping. "Losing its draw", Cape Cod *Times*, July 13, 2009. Original and xerox copy.
- aa. Newsclipping. "Digital Controls For Drawbridge Incompatible With Tradition", *Falmouth Enterprise*, July 14, 2009. Original and xerox copy.
- bb. Newsclipping. Photo and caption: "Officiating at the Eel Pond bridge re-opening....", Falmouth *Enterprise*, January 1, 2010 (year in review; bridge opened May 2009).
- cc. Booklet. Pp. 38-40, *Walking Tour of Woods Hole Village* by Susan F. Witzell 2008, 2009. Xerox copy. *Eel Pond bridge history*.
- dd. Typewritten page. Eel Pond Bridge History (for Bridge Exhibit, 2009).

See also exhibit material in WHHC Exhibit files on Drawbridge, 2009.

- 1-30. <u>Dredging</u> of Great Harbor Channel, 2008-2009.
 - a. Photograph. Dredge working in Great Harbor. Photo by John Valois, 2008.
 - b. Newsclipping. "Woods Hole Dredging Project Gets Underway", Falmouth *Enterprise*, November 7, 2008.

End of Box 1, 2013

Start Box 1A, 2013

1-138. Dyer's Dock and Dyer Parking in Woods Hole.

Collection contains background material on Dyer family, their businesses and Falmouth Coal Company history as well as Woods Hole's coal dock, assembled From material in Falmouth Coal Company offices at the time of writing the book on the Falmouth Coal Company and Dyer's Dock with the help of Bill Dyer.

a. Typed ms. Transcription of Conversation with Arnold Dyer, Dyer's Dock,
 January 24, 1983. Xerox copy. Typed captions for photos presented by
 Arnold Dyer at Conversation about Dyer's Dock, January 24, 1983.
 Original photos now in the WHHM Archives (Digital files Nos. 938-943).

- b. Typed ms. Page 6 of Transcription and Index page of Interview with Clarence Anderson, November 11, 1983. Xerox copy.
- c. Typed ms. Index page of Conversation with James E. Gifford, Life at the Woods Hole Garage, July 23, 1984. Xerox copy.
- d. Newsclipping. Business Changes Hands. T.L. Swift Sells Out His Coal and Wood Business to W.A. Dyer. Falmouth *Enterprise*, November 15, 1919. Copy.
- e. Newsclipping. Modern Plant Here. Falmouth *Enterprise*, July 26, 1928. Copy.
- f. Newsclipping. Wilbur A. Dyer To Build New Home For The Falmouth Enterprise On Depot Avenue Site, Falmouth *Enterprise*, November 30, 1930.
- g. Newsclipping. Fuel Oil Depot For Falmouth. Falmouth *Enterprise*, December 11, 1930.
- h. Newsclipping. Wilbur A. Dyer Funeral Today, Falmouth *Enterprise*, October 8, 1957. Copy.
- i. Lease. Coal Wharf Property, Woods Hole. Lessee Wilbur A. Dyer; Lessor Walter O. Luscombe, 1922-1927. Xerox copy.
- j. Typed letter. John W. Pearson, Civil Engineer, to W.A. Dyer, May 14, 1926, estimating cost of coal trestle next to NY, NH & Hartford RR, Falmouth. Xerox copy.
- k. Typed lease. Coal Wharf Property, Woods Hole, for Wilbur A. Dyer from Walter O. Luscombe, August 1, 1928 for five years. Xerox copy.
- 1. Typed letter. Sale of Coal Wharf Property. From Wilbur A. Dyer to Walter O. Luscombe, April 8, 1933. Xerox copy.
- m. Typed letter. Letter to Wilbur A. Dyer from Walter O. Luscombe Jr., Executor, Estate of Walter O. Luscombe, with lease and rent of Woods Hole Garage, May 12,1944 and following receipt and correspondence. Xerox copy.
- n. Handwritten letter. Note/letter from Louise T. Luscombe to Wilbur A. Dyer accepting offer of purchase of Shiverick property (present Redfield site), September 23, 1947. Xerox copy.
- o. Typed letter. From Herbert E. Hunziker to Wilbur A. Dyer, with discussion of issues affecting title to wharf property, October 26, 1949. Xerox copy.
- p. Mortgage contract. Wareham Savings Bank to Wilbur A. Dyer and Arnold A Dyer, for wharf property, December 30, 1949. Xerox copy.
- q. Typed letter. BW Thompson, New York, New Haven & Hartford Railroad Company, to W.A. Dyer, April 6, 1955, about proposed lease of land adjacent to Woods Hole railroad terminal for parking. Xerox copy.
- r. Receipt. Bill for Tax Betterment on property at corner of Main (Water) and School Street, Woods Hole, January 23, 1956. Xerox copy.
- s. Typed letter. Herbert E. Hunziker from S. Lang Makrauer, Attorney for Woods Hole Parking & Docking Corporation re potential purchase and sale agreement for Dyer's Dock and area, October 23, 1956. Xerox copy.
- t. Typed letter. Herbert E. Hunziker to Wilbur A. Dyer, re proposed deeds from WHOI for purchase of Dyer's Dock, April 18, 1957. Xerox copy.
- u. Typed statement. Bill of sale from Wilbur A. Dyer to WHOI, May 3, 1957 (\$35,000). Xerox copy.
- v. Ad for parking with Dyer in Woods Hole. Falmouth *Enterprise*, n.d. (after 1947). Xerox copy.

- w. Booklet page. Marine facilities guide, featuring Dyers Marine Fueling Station, Woods Hole, Mass. Original page from guide.
- x. Form. Massachusetts Historical Commission Form B. Form for 21 North Main Street, Falmouth, 1990. Xerox copy.
- y. Form. Massachusetts Cultural Resource Information System, Scanned Record Cover Page. Falmouth Coal Company Offices, 21 North Main Street, Falmouth (updated Form B).
- z. Photo. Photo of Falmouth Coal Company gas station on Depot Avenue, Falmouth, adjacent to offices of the Falmouth Enterprise. Original b/w print in cardboard frame. Photo by Fred S. Howard. N.d.
- aa. Brochure. Brochure for Falmouth Energy (Falmouth Coal Company, 2016.
- bb. Book. *The History of the Falmouth Coal Company and Dyer's Dock*, Woods Hole, by Susan Fletcher Witzell, 2016.
- 1-31. Drawing of Great Harbor from the Breakwater Hotel, "<u>Early Morning Calm</u>: Outlook from the Breakwater Hotel" by R.L. Dickinson, 1929. Masthead of *The Woods Hole Log*, 1929. Xerox copy. *See also Folder 1-26*.
- 1-32. Eel Fishing.

Newsclipping. "Understanding Ourselves by Looking Back, Falmouth At Work". Reprint, Falmouth *Enterprise*, p. 2 ("Eel Fishing" by Jennifer Stone Gaines".

1-33. Eel Pond.

Typewritten ms. "Eel Pond, Mill Pond: Not Misnomers" by John Valois.

- 1-120. Empire Restaurant. Material donated (Acc. 96-9) by Kathy Miller, owner of Food Buoy market (currently site of Woods Hole Market, 87 Water Street). Found on site?
 - a. Ledger. Ledger for Empire Restaurant, 1924.
 - b. Menu. Empire Restaurant (H. Toyota, Prop.)
 - c. Receipts. Miscellaneous receipts, 1924.
 - d. Notebook.
- 1-35. Booklet. Falmouth Fire Signals published by the Wright Oil Co., Inc. n.d.
- 1-134. Falmouth Road Race
- 1-129 <u>Fish Market</u> (Spindel, Coombs, Nagle, Cahoon) see also Cahoon Collection and Charles B. Coombs (in "C" box)
- 1-36. Fishing in Woods Hole.
 - a. Typed ms. "The <u>Fishing Industry</u> of Woods Hole". Unknown writer (probably Walter O. Luscombe), n.d. Xerox copies.
 - b. Handwritten notes. Two notes made by Dr. William J. Mixter about fishing spots in the area, n.d. Written on the backs of invitations.
- 1-37. Fishing Pounds.
 - a. Letter. Handwritten letter from Isaiah Spindel to Prince Crowell, 1875.
 - b. Transcription of above letter.

See also Crowell Family Collection.

1-38. Fishmonger Restaurant.

Newsclipping. "New Generation Of Owners Operates Woods Hole Restaurant", Falmouth *Enterprise*, May 11, 2007. Original and xerox copy.

- 1-39. Woods Hole Foundation.
 - a. Brochure. Woods Hole Community Development Foundation, n.d.

- b. Brochure. The Woods Hole Foundation, Inc., 1991.
- c. Brochure. Woods Hole Foundation Inc., 1998.
- d. Typewritten letter. Thank-you letter from The Woods Hole Foundation, Inc., October 1998.
- e. Typewritten list. Grants awarded by Woods Hole Foundation 1998.
- f. Typewritten list. Board of Directors Minutes, March 11, 2002.

1-34. Garden Tours.

- a. Brochure. Falmouth Academy's Kitchen & Garden Tour, July 23, 1995.
- b. Brochure. Enchanted Gardens Tour, July 6, 2005, to benefit Heritage Museums & Gardens.

1-40. Gardens of Lotawana Nims.

Typed ms. "The American Gardens of Lotawana Nims" by Judy Lang Day, 1993. 59 pages.

see also an abbreviated well-illustrated version of this article in Spritsail, Volume 8, Number 1, 1994.

- 1-41. Gosnold, Bartholomew. See also James W. Mavor, Jr. Collection.
 - a. Newsclipping. "Bartholomew Gosnold 'Real Founder of This Country', Boston Daily *Globe*, July 29, 1952. Original and xerox copy.
 - b. Newsclipping. "Falmouth's Past" by Langley C. Keyes. Falmouth *Enterprise*, August 23, 1968. Original and xerox copy.
 - c. Magazine article. Bartholomew Gosnold and Richard Hakluyt by K.O. Emery, *The Cape*, July 1967, pp. 9-11. Reprint.
 - d. Material on Gosnold by Harold C. Wilson.
 - d-1. Letter. Letter to Dave Shephard, Woods Hole Press, May 8, 1998 from Harold C. Wilson with proposal for printing "Gosnold's Hope".
 - d-2. Outline. Outline for "Gosnold's Hope" chapters, 3 pages. Xerox copy.
 - d-3. Review. Book review" "Visions: Cape Cod and the Vineyard" by Harold C. Wilson, n.d. Xerox copy.
 - d-4. Journal. "A Faire Island for Martha" by Harold C. Wilson, excerpt from Dukes County *Intelligencer*, February 1969, pp. 201-207. Xerox copy.
- 1-42. Gosnold 300th (Ter-Centennial) Anniversary, 1907.

Newspaper. Souvenir edition, Gosnold Te-Centenary, August 5-9, 1907. The *Enterprise*, Falmouth, Mass.

- 1-43. Gosnold 400th (Quadricentennial) Anniversary, 2002.
 - a. Pamphlet. Invitation to "Cuttyhunk Landing" (a trip to Cuttyhunk Island to benefit the New Bedford Whaling Museum and Cuttyhunk Historical Society, August 17, 2002. Two copies.
 - b. Pamphlet. Gosnold 400 Quadricentennial 1602-2002, program listing. 6 copies.
 - c. Pamphlets. The Coalition For Buzzards Bay.
 - d. Planning material, 2001-2002

1-44. Woods Hole Guides.

- a. Booklet. Seeing Woods Hole, Cape Cod Publishing Company,1941. Two copies. Originally in Copeland Collection of Cape Cod ephemera.
- b. Typed manuscript-booklet. Woods Hole Guide Book, Woods Hole Woman's Club, Woods Hole, Massachusetts. N.d. Xerox copy.

- c. Booklet. Woods Hole Guide Book, Woods Hole Woman's Club, Woods Hole, Massachusetts, n.d.
- d. Booklet. Woods Hole Guide Book, Woods Hole Woman's Club, Woods Hole, Massachusetts, n.d. (marked May 1956). Acc. No. 98-5.
- e. Map with tours of Woods Hole: Tour I Village, Tour II Nobska Point.
- f. Map with map of Woods Hole, Downtown Falmouth and Cape Cod.
- e. Walking Tour Map of Woods Hole.

End Box 1A, 2013

Start Box 1B, 2013

1-45. Woods Hole Harbors.

- a. Report, excerpt. Appendix C Report of the Chief of Engineers, U.S. Army, 1880-1885, pp. 597-600. Original and xerox copy.
- b. Chart. Harbor of Refuge, Woods Holl, Mass. (accompanying chart for above report), July 31, 1884. Original and xerox copy.

1-46. Hatch House.

Pamphlet. Hatch House, circa 1700, Bed & Breakfast in Historic Woods Hole Village, 9 Quissett Avenue, Woods Hole, MA.

- 1-47. Newspaper. The Woods Hole <u>Herald</u>, Vol. 1, No. 3, September 5, 1919. Xerox copies (*From the Knights of King Arthur of the Methodist Church*).
- 1-116. <u>Higgins & White Market</u> (aka Woods Hole Market, Upper Water Street, not same as Woods Hole Market, Lower Water Street). *See also "Higgins" in Family/ Individuals under "H". See also photos (91-21) from Claire Higgins Mikulski*.
- 1-155 Horse Drinking Fountains

For photo – see Florence Howes Gordon Collection

Newsclipping: "Historic Fountains Repaired, Installed At Water Department, Falmouth Enterprise, January 2, 2018. Printed out from internet.

- 1-48. Woods Hole Houses. See also House Boxes.
 - a. Typewritten ms. Eddie Swift's notes on Woods Hole houses, n.d. Mimeographed copy.
 - b. Article. "Fear and Loathing in Woods Hole: Building a contemporary house on Cape Cod", by Catherine Cramer. *Architecture Boston*, May/June 2004.

1-49. T.E. Howes & Company (store).

- a. Photo of T.E. Howes & Company store (on lower Water Street, near drawbridge on Eel Pond side), 1892. Albumen print mounted on card, Morse Collection 08-3, 08-3.3-1,. Xerox copy.
- b. Photo. Photo of T.E. Howes & Company store (on lower Water Street), 1895.

 Albumen print mounted on card, Morse Collection 08-3, 08-3.3-2. Xerox copy.
- c. Bill. Bill to Dr. Gardner, August 31, 1896, from T.E. Howes & Company. Xerox copy.
- d. Article. "Store In A Basement", *Yankee* Magazine, November 1958. Xerox copy. *About Roger Howes replica of his father's store in Shaker Heights, Ohio*.
- e. Newsclipping. "Recreating the Old Country Store", Falmouth *Enterprise*, August 12, 1958. Xerox copy. *About Roger Howes replica of his father's*

store in Shaker Heights, Ohio.

f. Newsclipping. "Cracker Barrel Grocery In Shaker Heights", Cleveland *Plain Dealer* Pictorial Magazine, August 31, 1958. Original and xerox copy. *About Roger Howes replica of his father's store in Shaker Heights, Ohio.* See also Bird's Eye Map of Woods Hole, 1887.

1-50. <u>Ice Harvesting</u>.

- a. Article. Excerpt from article about ice harvesting by F.V. Lawrence, n.d. Xerox copy.
- b. Newsclipping. "Understanding Ourselves by Looking Back, Falmouth At Work". Reprint, Falmouth *Enterprise*, p. 6 ("Ice Harvesting" by Jennifer Stone Gaines".

See also Spritsail, Volume 15, Number 2, Summer 2001.

1-51. Ideal Restaurant.

- a. Email correspondence with Al Moniz about the Ideal restaurant and its connection to recent Portuguese immigrants in the early 1900s.
- b. Postcard. Postcard of Main (Water) Street, Woods Hole showing drawbridge area, early 1900s. Ideal restaurant is on west side of drawbridge. Digital file number 2742. Xerox copy.

1-52. Indian Midden in Quissett

Article. "Small Indian Midden in Quissett", from Salt Pond Areas Bird Sanctuaries newsletter, pp. 293-295, by K.O.Emery, n.d. Xerox copy.

1-53. Woods Hole <u>Inflatable Performance Sculpture</u>.

Typewritten letter. From Jonathan Goldman, WHIPS, to Camilla Larrey, WHPL, November 3, 1983. Three fax copies.

- 1-121. <u>July 4th Celebration</u>, 1883.
 - a. Ledger sheet. Ledger sheet with amounts contributed for July 4th, 1883 celebration.
 - b. Envelope.

1-54. Landfall Restaurant.

- Pamphlet. Landfall Wine List.
- 1-148. Leeside (Eaton's Lunch, James Grill, Quicks Hole Tavern)
 - a. Typewritten ms. History as known to 2017
 - b. Newsclippings.
 - c. Photos copy prints

1-55. U.S. Lightship Service. MOVED TO U.S. COAST GUARD BOX

- a. Account book. Pierce's Memorandum and Account Book, 1891-1892, with penciled lists and costs of meat ordered.
- b. Account book. "In account with () Dealer in Provisions...., 1896, with penciled lists and costs of meat ordered.
- 1-56. Little Harbor, Citizens' Group to Improve, 1982.
 - a. Typed letter. Letter from Commandant, U.S. Coast Guard, to Representative Gerry E. Studds, September 10, 1982, about plans for Base Woods Hole. Xerox copy.
 - b. Typed letter. Letter from Gerry E. Studds to Gordon Tully, September 29, 1982, about petition from Citizens' Group to Improve Little Harbor. Xerox copy.
 - c.. Newsletter. Citizens' Group to Improve Little Harbor, issue Number 1, December 9, 1982. 2 pages.

<u>LOWEY'S SPA – See Woods Hole Pharmacy</u>

1-137. McDonald's controversy

large collection including legal papers is housed off-site in storage (1 box)

1-57. Mayflower Spoon.

Advertisement and solicitation for the "Mayflower Spoon" by Isaiah Spindel(1), n.d. Xerox copies.

1-58. Mooring permit.

License from Commonwealth of Massachusetts, Harbor and Land Commissioners, No. 1651, to Oliver Grinnell, April 12, 1894. Accession No.98-7.

1-132. Motels

1-59. Nobska Lighthouse

- a. Typewritten ms. History of Nobska Lighthouse. Multiple copies.
- b. Typewritten ms. Nobska Lighthouse Keepers (partial list).
- c. Typewritten ms. Nobska Lighthouse Keepers information from Stauffer Miller, 2006.
- d. Handwritten note. Notes on various Nobska Lighthouse keepers, n.d. Xerox copy.
- e. Article. Lighthouse, from Encyclopedia Britannica 9th Edition, 1878. Original pages (615-629), removed from book.
- f. Newsclippings. Memorials on Nobska Point.
 - "A Life Lost On September 11, 2001 Memorialized With Plaque At Nobska", Falmouth *Enterprise*, n.d. Original and xerox copy.

1-117. *Ocean Quest* (local marine tours)

1-60. Paper Dolls, Woods Hole

Booklet. Black and white drawings of paper doll outlines by Donna Scheer, n.d.

- 1-61. <u>Parking</u>. See also Woods Hole Parking Task Force Collection (in storage). See also <u>Steamship Authority</u> Parking 1961-1962
 - Newsclipping. "Mrs. Crane Defends Juniper Point Parking", Falmouth *Enterprise*, January 30, 1953. Xerox copy.

1-62. Pequot Club.

- Booklet. Freight Account Book, January 1914. Accession No. 98-8.

1-63. Woods Hole Pharmacy.

- Newsclipping. "Pharmacy Closes After 50 Years", Falmouth *Enterprise*, November 16, 2001. Xerox copy.

1-64. Pickwick Club.

- a. Typewritten ms. "Woods Hole's Oldest And Most Exclusive Club, "The Pickwick", article for Falmouth *Enterprise*, April 29, 1905. Xerox copy.
- b. Newsclipping. "Woods Hole's Oldest And Most Exclusive Club, "The Pickwick", Falmouth *Enterprise*, April 29, 1905. Negative xerox copy.
- c. Handwritten notes. Description of and plan of large sheet of cardboard with mounted photos, late 1800s or early 1900s. Xerox copy.
- d. Photos. Photos of Pickwick Club building and members, mounted on large sheet of cardboard. Stored separately. Digital File Nos. 2000-2007.tif (Butler-Carlson Collection).
- e. Handwritten note card. Note from Jane Carlson, donor of Pickwick Club items.

N.D.

- 1-133. Pie-In-The-Sky Bakery and Restaurant
- 1-146. Planning
- 1-122. Poems.
 - a. Handwritten poem. "Beautiful Falmouth" by Mrs. Francis E. Swift, n.d.
 - b. Handwritten poem. (untitled), about Woods Hole, by Esther Carvalho, n.d.
 - c. Handwritten poem. "Timeless At Woods Hole," July 8, 1911
- 1-65. *Port Hunter* Disaster and Sinking.
 - Typewritten ms. Description of *Port Hunter* disaster and the origin of artifacts salvaged locally. A candle and sheepskin vest from the *Port Hunter* are in our collection.
- 1-66. Woods Hole Post Office.
 - a. List. Page 6 from *The Post Offices of Massachusetts* by Lawrence M. Merolla and Frank M. Crowther, Massachusetts Postal Research Society. Xerox copy. Partial list for Barnstable County, 1827-1974.
 - b. Typewritten letter. Letter from Joseph Geraci, National Postal Museum, to Judith Stetson, February 16, 1994. Cover letter for copy of above list.
 - c. Newsclipping. "Boy, 15, Admits Attempt On Safe", Falmouth *Enterprise*, December 23, 1962. Xerox copy.
 - d. Newsclipping. "Post Office To Have Bank As Landlord", Falmouth *Enterprise*, January 23, 1973. Xerox copies.
 - e. Newsclipping. "Woods Hole P.O. Hive Of Increasing Activity," Falmouth *Enterprise*. May 4, 1990. Xerox copy.
 - f.. Material on handicapped ramp for Post Office, 1992. Xerox copies.
 - g. Drawing. Survey drawing for Woods Hole post office property by Robert W. Griffin, June 23, 1993. Xerox copy.
 - h. Newsclipping. "Woods Hole's letter-perfect post office", Cape Cod *Times*, December 28, 1993. Original and xerox copy.
 - h. Newsclipping. "Woods Hole P.O. Ready To Move On Access Ramp For Handicapped", Falmouth *Enterprise*, May 31, 1994. Original and xerox copy.
 - i. Article. "When the Mail Matters", Postmasters Gazette, August 1994, pp. 8-10. Xerox copy.
 - j. Newsclipping. "Woods Hole Foundation Buys Village Post Office," Falmouth Enterprise. June 25, 1995. Original.
 - k. Newsclipping. "Woods Hole Post Office Earns High Praise", Falmouth *Enterprise*, March 31, 2006. Original and xerox copy.

1-67. Precinct One.

- a. Typewritten ms. Constitution and By-Laws (Precinct One Civic Association), April 1962. Xerox copy.
- b. Typewritten list. Precinct One Town Meeting Member Attendance, 1986-1988. Xerox copy.
- 1-68. Probate Records, Wills, Deeds from Barnstable Probate Court.
 - a. Deed. Barnstable County Land Court record, Book 9, page 75, sale of pasture land (Thomas Tasker), 1832. Xerox copy.
 - b. Will. Barnstable County Probate Court record, will of Braddock Gifford, 1872. Xerox copy.
 - c. Executor's inventory. Barnstable County Probate Court record. Braddock

- Gifford, executor's inventory, 1875.
- d. Estate inventory. Administrative estate inventory of estate of Robinson Hatch, 1976. Handwritten copy of original. Xerox copy.
- e. Estate inventory. Schedule of Personal estate, Owen Eldridge, 1885 and 1887. Handwritten copy of original. Xerox copy.
- f. Executor's inventory. Barnstable County probate Court record, J.S. Fay, April 2, 1901.
- All items above copied by Jeremy Korr at Barnstable County Courthouse or Probate Court for his thesis work, 1995.

1-123. Programs.

- a. Pamphlet. "The Opposite End Of The World", A Masque of the Junior Red Cross, Juniper Point, July 31, 1918. Original. Xerox copy in Fay Family Collection (Joanna Fay).
- b. Pamphlet. "The Stolen Prince and Princess". Juniper Point, August 14, 1918.

1-69. Project Nobska, 1956.

- Newsletter. "The Next Time You Go for a Walk...Project Nobska, 1956," by Gary E. Weir. From *Pull Together* (Newsletter of the Naval Historical Foundation and the Naval Historical Center), Spring/Summer 1994. Xerox copies.
- 1-70. Booklet. <u>Reforestation at Woods Hole</u>....by Minton A. Chrysler, 1905. Two original copies.
- 1-71. Booklet. <u>Reforestation at Woods Hole</u>....by Minton A. Chrysler, 1905. Reprint by the Woods Hole Historical Collection, 1976. Four copies.

1-124. Roads

- a. Handwritten letter. Letter from Falmouth Board of Selectmen to Spencer Baird, re extension of County Road (Water Street), July 10, 1884. Xerox copy.
- b. Typewritten ms. Transcription of letter from Falmouth Board of Selectmen to Spencer Baird, re extension of County Road (Water Street), July 10, 1884.
- c. Handwritten letter. Letter from ? to Spencer Baird, n.d. Poor xerox copy.

1-143. Rocks.

- a. Typed list. Famous Rocks of Naushon and Woods Hole. N.d.
- 1-136. <u>Roses</u> see also Boxes 3 and 3A in Fay Family Collection, Gordon and Alice Todd Collection on roses

1-72. Rum Running.

- a. Newspaper. "Prohibition Brought Sea Battles, Police Raids, Courtroom Drama To Small Town of Falmouth", Falmouth *Enterprise* Mail Away Edition, May 24, 1996.
- b. Magazine article. Article on the *Black Duck* and rum-running, *Yankee* Magazine, December 1999. Xerox copy.
- c. Newsclipping. "Prohibition taught lessons that weren't well learned" by Robert Whitcomb, Providence *Journal*, n.d.
- d. Typewritten ms. "Early Morning Calm Great Harbor 1929." Description of 1929 sketch by R.L. Dickinson of Base 18, Great Harbor, center of local Coast Guard efforts against rum runners, written by R. P. Dinsmore, 2003. Original artwork is in Artwork and Posters box.
- e. Newsclipping. "Rum Row and the Boats of Prohibition" by Joanne Briana-Gartner, Falmouth *Enterprise*, May 2011.

1-73. Salt Works

- a. Article. "The Old Salt Works", by Robert H. Cahoon, from *Cape Cod and All the Pilgrim Land*, May 1922, pp.13-14. Xerox copy (very poor).
- b. Typed manuscript. The Saltworks of Falmouth, by Arthur R. Miller, 1984. Xerox copy.
- c. Newsclipping. "Understanding Ourselves by Looking Back, Falmouth At Work". Reprint, Falmouth *Enterprise*, p. 3 ("Old Salt Works" by Jennifer Stone Gaines").
- d. Typewritten manuscript. Notes on early saltworks, John York.

1-74. Scientists In Love.

- Typewritten manuscript. Scientists In Love (People Who Met Their Eventual Spouses In Woods Hole While Working At One Of The Scientific Institutions There), by Don Zinn, 1989. Xerox copy.

1-153. Sea Garden Restaurant.

1-75. Sea Wall (Gardiner Road).

- Newsclipping. "Work Begins On Seawall", Falmouth Enterprise, May 30, 2008.

1-76. Sea Water Temperature.

- Typewritten manuscript. Sea water temperatures, last week in December, 1883, 1890, 1900, 1910, 1920,1930, 1940, 1950. 1956. Compiled by Dean Bumpus. Xerox copy.

1-77. Shark. (Great White, 2004)

- a. Newsclipping. Dispatch From Woods Hole, Mass. "Great White Lands in a Lagoon", Los Angeles *Times*, September 28, 2004. Original and xerox copy.
- b. Newsclipping. Shark Watch, "Real-Life 'Jaws' draws a crowd", *Newsday*, September 29, 2004.
- c. Newsclipping. "Shark Feeds Woods Hole Businesses", Falmouth *Enterprise*, October 8, 2004. Original and xerox copy.
- d. CD. CD with pdf files of articles from newspapers, September-October 2004. Assembled by Terry Rioux.

1-78. Sheet Music.

- a. Sheet music. "Beautiful Woods Hole Down By The Sea", words by Emma Josephine Wilde, music by S. Gibson Cooke, n.d. Three original copies.
- b. Handwritten note. Notes on a performance of the song during the 1950s.

1-79. Ship Model *Eleanor A. Percy*.

- a. Handwritten notes. Cross-reference information on model.
- b. Book excerpt. *The Ship Model Collection of The Commercial Museum*, p. 79, The Giant Schooners. Xerox copy.
- c. Photograph. Model *Eleanor A. Percy* in the window of the Falmouth National Bank, Woods Hole, by Bill Dunkle, April 11, 1995. Xerox copy.
- d. Typewritten ms. Caption for bank display of model *Eleanor A. Percy*, 2003.
- e. Booklet excerpt. Excerpts from *A Walking Tour of Woods Hole Village* by Susan Fletcher Witzell, p.30 and corrected information sheet on status of model as of 2012. Xerox copies.

1-80. Ship Building in Woods Hole.

- Typewritten manuscript. "Shipbuilding", possibly by Walter O. Luscombe, n.d. Xerox copies.

1-145. Sidewalks in Woods Hole

a. Newsclipping. "DPW Voted For New Sidewalks in Woods Hole." Falmouth

Enterprise, August 30, 1985. Xerox copy.

1-81. Small Pox Inoculation at Nobska.

- a. Journal article. Reprint: Special Article, "Pioneer Inoculators On Cape Cod,
 Drs. Francis Wicks (1755-1836) and Hugh George Donaldson (1757-1812), of
 Falmouth, Massachusetts" by Fred B. Rogers, M.D., *The New England Journal of Medicine*, March 26, 1964. Original reprint and xerox copy.
- b. Newsclipping. "Falmouth Physician Pioneers In Battle Against Smallpox", Falmouth *Enterprise*, January 9, 1989. Two xerox copies.

1-82. Snow's Dry Goods Store.

- Typewritten manuscript. "Mrs. Snow's Drygoods Store", information from Sumner Hilton, taken from phone conversation, May 16, 1985 (has some incorrect information, noted on copies). Xerox copies.

See also House Files Box 1, Water Street.

1-83. Songs and Poems of Woods Hole.

- a. Booklet. Songs and Poems of Woods Hole, Collected by Donnell B. Young, The Bookshop, Woods Hole, Mass., 1921. Original version with photo on cover and brown ink.
- b. Booklet. Songs and Poems of Woods Hole, Collected by Donnell B. Young, The Bookshop, Woods Hole, Mass., 1921. Version printed with blue ink. Accession Number 91-4, gift of Arnold Dyer.
- c. Handwritten note. Note from Arnold Dyer about donation of booklet (b).
- d. Song lyrics. "Charlie's Camp Fire Rag", copyright 2009 Nathan A. Smith. Xerox copy.
- e. Typewritten ms. Woods Hole Songs, lyrics by Phyllis Goldstein. N.D. Xerox copy.

1-84. Springs in Woods Hole.

- Typed manuscript. "The Ancient Springs Of Woods Hole" by John Valois, 2004.

1-85. Steamers.

- a. Typed list. Ferry Chronology, 1818-1987.
- b. Book excerpt. Steamboat Days, p. 238, material on *Marco Bozzaris* (1829). Xerox copy.
- c. Newsclipping. Advertisement page with schedule for New Bedford, Martha's Vineyard & Nantucket Steamboat Co. for April 11, 1898, New Bedford *Evening Standard*, p. 5, May 23, 1898. Xerox copy.
- d. Photographs. Copies of cabinet cards and cyanotypes with photos of Monohansett and other late 19th century ferries. Xerox copies. Originals in Collection of Cecelia Fuglister.
- e. Newsclippings. Clippings from 1924 about Steamer *Gay Head* and other ferries.
- f. Photo-newsclipping. Photograph of Steamer *Uncatena*, 1926. Xerox copies.
- g. Photo-newsclipping. "Spyglass", article on steamers with photo of *Uncatena*, n.d. Xerox copy.
- h. Newsclipping. "Will run on holiday: New boatline ferry makes an impression", Unknown newspaper (Cape Cod *Times*?), 1970s? Accession number 93-14.
- i. Newsclipping. "New island ferry warmly welcomed". Unknown newspaper (Cape Cod *Times*?), 1970s? Accession number 93-14.
- j. Newsclipping. "Ferry Uncatena Is Cut In Half In Boston Yard", Falmouth

- Enterprise, October 9, 1971. Original and xerox copy.
- k. Newsclipping. "Boatline passes channel test, Uncatena docks at Hyannis", (Cape Cod Times?), 1973. Accession Number 93-14.
- 1. Newsclipping. "June 1924 burning of island steamer Sankaty spectacular", *Standard Times*, New Bedford, June 30, 1974. Original and xerox copy.
- m. Newsclipping. "Restaurateur buys Woods Hole steamer". November 14, 1975. Original and xerox copy.
- n. Newsclipping. "Nobska return looks promising", December 18, 1975.

 Original and xerox copy.

 Copies of items "n" and "o" on one sheet with a third clipping from 1984.
- o. Newsclipping. "Nobska 'friends' buy spare parts", *Standard-Times* New Bedford, August 18, 1976.
- p. Newsclipping. Drawing and "Nobska's friends invite you to rally 'round Thursday", March 27, 1977. Xerox copy.
- q. Newsclipping. "Ex-island steamer will make Hudson cruise", *Standard-Times*, New Bedford, July 18, 1977. Original and xerox copy (copy includes Clipping from August 24, 1984).
- r. Newsclipping. "The Steamers", *Bowsprit*, November 13, 1977. Original and xerox copy.
- s. Newsclipping. "Veteran ship's engineer is Nobska's good friend." *Standard-Times* New Bedford, n.d.
- t. Photo-newsclipping. "Slow and tortuous pursuit in solid, ice-choked waters between Nantucket and the Vineyard the heavy Coast Guard tug Yankton leads; the MV Uncatena follows", Vineyard Gazette, January 16, 1981.
- u. Newsclipping. "Historic steamer returning to city as museum boat", *Standard-Times New* Bedford (?), August 24, 1984.
- v. Newsclipping. "Spyglass", Bowsprit Magazine, August 26, 1984.
- w. Newsclipping. "The Martha's Vineyard returns", Standard-Times New Bedford, August 29, 1984.
- x. Newsclipping. "Back in New Bedford", n.d., unknown newspaper (about *Martha's Vineyard*, as above, probably 1984.)
- y. Newsclipping. "Spyglass: The Uncatena's military cargo", Standard-Times New Bedford, October 23, 1988. Annotated copy in protector sheet with original.
- z. Newsclipping. "Island lady conjures vision of home" by Everett S. Allen, *Standard-Times*, New Bedford, October 23, 1988.
- aa. Typed letter and attached material. Letter to Paul Smith from James P. Warbasse, May 9, 1988.
- bb. Typed letter and attached material. Letter to Mary Lou Smith from James P. Warbasse, October 30, 1988.

1-86. Steamers – *Islander*.

- a. Magazine. Sea Classics, May 1980. "Let's Hear It For Islander", p. 36.
- b. Newsclipping. "Final Crossing", Boston Globe Magazine, August 6, 2006.
- c. Newsclipping. "Sailing Away, 50-year old ferry is sold, heads for New York", Boston *Globe*, July 13, 2007.
- d. Newsclipping. "A Tough Act To Follow", Falmouth *Enterprise* editorial, March 2, 2007.

e. Newsclipping. "Final Crossing", Boston Globe, March 4, 2007.

End Box 1B, 2013

Start Box 1C, 2013

1-154. Steamship Authority, Establishment of

Typewritten ms. Massachusetts House Legislation No. 1148, January 19, 1952. Act establishing the Woods Hole, Martha's Vineyard and Nantucket Steamship Authority.

1-87a. Steamship Authority, 1943 - 1990.

- a. Pamphlet. New Bedford, Martha Vineyard and Nantucket Steamboat Line, Summer Schedule, Effective Sunday, May 23, 1943.
- b. Newsclipping. 210-Foot Hyannis Vessel Aground at Woods Hole, Cape Cod *Standard-Times*, August 4, 1961.
- c. Newsclipping. Provincetown Boat No Go, 'Vineyard' Hard Aground at Woods Hole, The Boston *Globe*, August 4, 1961. Original and copy.
- d. Booklet. Annual Report 1974.
- e. Booklet. Annual Report 1975.
- f. Booklet. Annual Report 1977.
- g. Booklet. Annual Report 1979.
- h. Booklet. Annual Report 1981.
- i. Booklet. The Boatline: Lifeline of the Island, History of the Woods Hole, Martha's Vineyard and Nantucket Steamship Authority, by Harry Weiss. Reprinted from "The Grapevine", June 30-August 25, 1982. Xerox copy.
- j. Booklet. *Spritsail*, Volume 4, Number 2, Summer 1990. From Sail to Steam to Diesel. James P. Warbasse, Jr. Xerox copy.
- k. Newsclipping. "A Lesson In History of Old Ships", New York *Times*, December 31, 1990. Original and xerox copy.

1-87b. Steamship Authority, 1990 – 2019 – to date.

- a. Brochure. Welcome Aboard the Newest MARTHA'S VINEYARD, November 1993.
- b. Newsclipping. Boat Line Unveils Plan To Meet Transportation Demand in next Decade, Martha's Vineyard *Gazette*, August 22, 1997.
- c. Newsclipping. Editorial/Commentary. Island Opposition to New Ferry Links Stirs Rebuke from New Bedford Mayor, by Frederick M. Kalisz Jr., Mayor of New Bedford, Martha's Vineyard *Gazette*, June 12, 1998.
- d. Newsclipping. SSA's Newest Vessel Comes Home. Falmouth *Enterprise*, February 27, 2007. Original and xerox copy.
- e. Handout. Give a ferry merry gift card, The Steamship Authority, 2012. *Annotated with comment that their logo still has Steamer Nobska on it.*
- f. Typewritten ms. Draft article for WHHM *Mainsheet*, Spring 2015: Train Stations and Ferry Terminals by Susan Fletcher Witzell.
- g. Newsclipping. Steamship Authority Releases Report On New Bedford Route, Falmouth Enterprise, April 22, 2016.
- h. Newsclipping. New Steamship Vessel Open To Public Monday. Falmouth *Enterprise*, 2016.
- i. Handout card. The Steamship Authority. Commissioning of Our New Vessel, M/V

- Woods Hole. Monday, June 13, 2016.
- j. Brochure. The Steamship Authority. Commissioning of Our New Vessel, *M/V Woods Hole*. Monday, June 13, 2016, 12:00 Noon. 2 copies.
- k. Handout sheet. M/V Woods Hole (2016). 2 copies.
- 1. Newsclipping. New Steamship Authority Ferry Woods Hole Now In Service. Falmouth *Enterprise*, June 17, 2016. Xerox copy.
- m. Newsclipping. Wayne Lamson To Retire From Steamship Authority. Falmouth *Enterprise*, July 8, 2016. Original and copy.
- n. Newsclipping. Selectmen Ask Authority To Seek Alternatives; Residents Air Complaints About Early Morning Freight Boats, Falmouth *Enterprise*, June 23, 2017.
- o. Newsclipping. Authority Faults Contractor For Ferry Woes, Falmouth *Enterprise*, June 1, 2018.
- p. Newspaper printout from internet. A new report outlines what needs to happen next at Steamship Authority. By Matt Richeleau, The Boston *Globe*, December 17, 2018
- q. Newsclipping. Steamship Authority Responds To Criticism. Falmouth *Enterprise*, December 21, 2018.
- r. Newsclipping. Report Calls For Change At Steamship Authority. Falmouth *Enterprise*, December 21, 2018.
- s. Newsclipping. Steamship General Manager Offers Thoughts On Report, Falmouth *Enterprise*, January 25, 2019.
- 1-88. Steamship Authority, Woods Hole Ferry Terminal Reconstruction Project, 2013 to date
 - a.. Typewritten ms. with photos. Summary of the Presentation to the Steamship Authority's Governing Board regarding the Feasibility Study for Woods Hole Ferry Terminal Reconstruction Project, November 12, 2013, 6 pages. 2 copies.
 - b. Newsclipping. Editorial. Misplaced Passion. Falmouth *Enterprise*, November 26, 2013. Xerox copy.
 - c. News Article printed from internet. Editorial. Brutal Truth for us and now Falmouth. Martha's Vineyard *Times*, December 5, 2013. Xerox copy.
 - d. Newsclipping. Solar Panels Being Considered At Woods Hole Terminal. Falmouth *Enterprise*, August 14, 2015. Original and xerox copy.
 - e. Newsclipping. Steamship Authority Plans Hit Snag At ConCom. Falmouth *Enterprise*, February 19, 2016.
 - f. Newsclipping. Steamship Authority Announces Construction Time Line. Falmouth *Enterprise*, September 22, 2017.
 - g. Newsclipping. Steamship Authority Announces Next Phase Of Construction. Falmouth *Enterprise*, September 14, 2018.
 - h. Newsclipping. Woods Hole Terminal Design Not Sitting Well With Residents. Falmouth *Enterprise*, October 12, 2018.
 - i. News Article printed from internet. Project should reflect community, letter states. By Ethan Genter, Cape Cod *Times*, October 15, 2018.
 - j. Newsclipping. Authority Pledges To Take Another Look At Woods Hole Terminal. Falmouth Enterprise, November 30, 2018.
- 1-152. Steamship Authority Parking, 1961- to date. See also Woods Hole Parking Task Force
 - a. Newsclipping. Woods Hole In Rebellious Mood As Autos Continue To Flood Village. Falmouth *Enterprise*, August 22, 1961.
 - b. Newsclipping. After Three And A Half Hours Of Debate Woods Hole Gets Two New

- Committees. Falmouth *Enterprise*, August 25, 1961. Xerox copy.
- c. Newsclipping. One Group Endorses Parking Lot As Resumption Of Hearing Nears. Falmouth *Enterprise*. November 28, 1961. Xerox copy.
- d. Typed letter. Written by Al Senft on Woods Hole Civic Association letterhead with sub-heading Committee On Traffic And Parking. November 1961. 2 copies.
- e. Typed report. Chairman's Second Interim Report, Committee On Traffic and Parking, December 1961.
- f. Typed letter. Letter from Allan Jones, Commonwealth of Massachusetts House of Representatives, to Mr. and Mrs. John Hervey, January 16, 1962. 2 copies.
- g. Newsclipping. Woods Hole Unit Opens Campaign, Cape Cod Standard-Times, February 17, 1962. Xerox copy.
- h. Typed manuscript. Position paper by the Committee on Traffic & parking, Woods Hole Civic Association, February 26, 1962.
- i. Newsclipping. Hyannis Boat Run Is Denied; Supreme Court Ruling In Hyannis Boat Case. Cape Cod *Standard-Times*, February 1962. Xerox copy.
- j. Newsclipping. Editorial. Progress Calls For Striving Toward A Common Goal. Falmouth *Enterprise*, February 1962. Xerox copy.
- k. Newsclipping. Woods Hole Backs Senft Committee. Falmouth *Enterprise*, February 13, 1962.
- 1. Newsclipping. Something's Got To Give. Falmouth Enterprise, March 2, 1962.
- m. Typed ms. Town Meeting, Falmouth, Mass, March 5, 1962. The following articles will be of interest to all residents of Woods Hole.
- n. Newsclipping. Woods Hole Groups Present Rival Claims For Majority Support. Falmouth *Enterprise*, March 6, 1962. Xerox copy.
- o. Newsclipping. Seek Stop-Gap Parking Solution. Falmouth *Enterprise*, March 13, 1962. Xerox copy.
- p. Newsclipping. This Proposal Seemed To Spell Eviction To Island Members. Falmouth *Enterprise*, February 8, 1963. Xerox copy.
- q. Newsclipping. Shurcliff Details Shuttle Bus Parking Plan, Falmouth Enterprise, N.D. Xerox copy.
- r. Newsclipping. Editorial page, Falmouth Enterprise, December 26, 1975.
- 1-155. Steamship Authority Traffic and Freight Issues, 2010 –to date
 - a. Newsclipping. "'No Jake Brake' Signs Removed In Woods Hole," Falmouth *Enterprise*, December 26, 2014. Original and xerox copy.
 - b. Newsclipping. Letter to the Editor: "Steamship Authority And Trucks," Falmouth *Enterprise*, January 9, 2015. Original and xerox copy.
 - c. Newsclipping. "Selectmen Seek Assurance That Island Traffic Will Not Increase," Falmouth *Enterprise*, August 14, 2015. Original and xerox copies.
 - d. Newsclipping. "Selectmen Call For Full Review Of Ferry Slip," Falmouth *Enterprise*, N.D. (2015?).
- 1-89. Stratiography in Woods Hole.
 - Typewritten ms. "Woods Hole Underground or Observations Of The Stratiography and Suggested Geologic/Cultural History of Woods Hole Exposed in Sewer Trenches During the Past Two Years" by Floyd McCoy, 1986.
- 1-90. Street Layout, Woods Hole: Church Street and Quissett Avenue, 1882.
 - Handwritten ms. Engineering layout descriptions, 1882, from Falmouth Road Book, Town Engineer's Office, Town of Falmouth. Xerox copies of

copies, originals probably in Town Clerk's office.

1-131. Street Lights.

1-91. Summer Resort Community.

- Newsclipping. "Understanding Ourselves by Looking Back, Falmouth At Work". Reprint, Falmouth *Enterprise*, p. 3 ("Summer Resort Community" by Jennifer Stone Gaines").

1-125. Telegraph Office records, Woods Hole.

- a. Record book. Record book: Office Diary for Woods Hole Telegraph office, December 18, 1900 to June 28, 1903.
- b. Newsclipping. Obituary article, "Henry G. Haddon, Woods Hole, Dies." Unknown newspaper, 1944. Original and xerox copy.
- c. Typewritten letter. Letter on Frederick V. Lawrence letterhead, from Peg Noonan to Mary Lou Smith, September 29, 1988.

1-92. Telegraphs, Semaphores and Signal Hills.

- a. Newsclippings. Various newsclippings on telegraph hills (or signal hills) on Cape Cod, Bourne, West Falmouth, Quissett, 1948, 1969, 1974, 1980. Unknown newspapers. Articles of various dates copied together.
- b. Material on semaphore telegraph systems between the Cape and Islands.
 - 1. Typewritten letter. Letter from A.B.Van Riper, The Tisbury Museum, to William Dunkle, July 9, 1985. Xerox copy.
 - 2. Typewritten letter. Letter from Edouard A. Stackpole, Peter Folger Museum, Nantucket, to Hollis Engley, February 25, 1972. Xerox copy.
 - 3. Newsclippings. "Boston's First 'Wireless' Telegraph Brought News From Vineyard in 180,." Boston Sunday *Globe*, April 29,1929. Xerox copies attached to copies of letters.

1-93. Telephones.

- Public Pay Telephone Stations, Southeastern Massachusetts, Cape Cod, Falmouth, Woods Hole, 1903 and 1904. Xerox copies.

1-94. Ticks.

- Newsclipping. "The Wood Tick Problem", Falmouth *Enterprise*, July 5, 1938. Xerox copy.

1-95. <u>Town Dock</u>.

- Typewritten ms. Petition to the Town Waterways Committee about the Woods Hole Town Dock, c. 1988. Thermograph copy.

1-96. Town Meeting Members, Precinct 1.

- Typewritten ms. List of Town meeting members, precinct 1, 1985, 1986, 1987. Xerox copy.

1-97. Traffic.

- a. Newsclipping. "Traffic Committee Says Water Street Too Congested", Falmouth *Enterprise*, December 21, 2007.
- b. Newsclipping. "Traffic Plan Approved For Intersections In Woods Hole Village." Falmouth *Enterprise*, April 18, 2008. Original and xerox copy.
- c. Newsclipping. "Scaled-Back Woods Hole Traffic Plan Recommended." Falmouth *Enterprise*, July 19, 2011. Original and xerox copy.
- d. Newsclipping. "Resident Input Sought On Woods Hole Traffic", Falmouth *Enterprise*, July 29, 2011. Original and xerox copy.

See also Parking Task Force collection.

1-98. Waldorf School.

- Brochure. Woods Hole Waldorf School, n.d.

1-99. Water Spouts.

- a. Journal. *Weatherwise*, August 1967, pp. 175-179 and extra pages: "The Vineyard Sound Waterspout in 1896." Xerox copy.
- b. Journal. Weatherwise, August 1967, p. 176. Xerox copy with annotations.
- c. Newsclipping. "Big Water Spout Of 1896 Was Spectacle In Sound", Falmouth *Enterprise*, n.d. Xerox copy.
- d. Photograph. Water Spout, August 19, 1896, by Baldwin Coolidge. Xerox copy. See Baldwin Coolidge photo files for originals, digital file no. 2614.
- e. Catalog page from Baldwin Coolidge photo catalog for digital image 2614, with details of photograph. Xerox copy. *Photograph taken from Oak Bluffs, MV*.
- f. Catalog page from Baldwin Coolidge photo catalog for digital image 2615, with details of photograph. Xerox copy. *Another image, taken off Falmouth Heights. See Baldwin Coolidge photo files for original, digital file 2615.*

1-139. Water Temperatures in Woods Hole.

- a. Typewritten ms. 100 and 15 Year Coastal Water Temperature Record from Woods Hole, Massachusetts. Scott, Nixon, Stephen Granger, Betty Buckley, Melissa Lamont, Brenda Rowell. Graduate School of Oceanography, University of Rhode Island, Narragansett, Rhode Island, 2002.
- 1-140. Water Temperature Records in Woods Hole Dot Roger's original data sheets, April 1964 – July 1975. (Record of Climatological Observations, U.S. Department of Commerce – Environmental Science Services Administration – Weather Bureau)
- 1-100. Water Tower (Standpipe) built 1927.
 - a. Newsclipping. "No Plans To Remove Aging Village Landmark", Falmouth *Enterprise*, December 23, 2008. Original and xerox copy.
 - b. Newsclipping. "The Woods Hole Standpipe", Falmouth *Enterprise*, February 17, 2009. Original and xerox copy.

1-101. Weathervanes.

- a. Typewritten ms. "From the Archives, Jennifer Stone Gaines, Curator, Woods Hole Historical Collection and Museum" (Weathervanes: Endeavor-Old Methodist Church; Norman House, Church Street and Bigelow Building Cupola). Multiple copies, some annotated drafts. Article appeared in *Spritsail*, Winter 1999.
- b. Handwritten notes for above article.
- c. Drawings. Finished drawing of sailfish weathervane on Endeavor-Old Methodist Church (xerox copies) and pencil sketches.
- d. Drawings. Drawings of cupola on Bigelow, from WHOI Archives. Multiple xerox copies.
- e. Photographs. Swordfish weathervane on Endeavor-Old Methodist Church Color prints (4 x 6 inches) and negatives.

1-102. Wessner, Murder of Jonathan – 2003.

a. Newsclipping. "Suspect Arrested For Kidnapping, Murder", Falmouth *Enterprise*, October 3, 2003. Original and xerox copy.

- b. Newsclipping. "Acting on hunch, police find body of missing man", Boston *Globe*, October 5, 2003. Original and xerox copy.
- c. Newsclipping. "Diocese Removes Woods Hole Priest; Father Kelly Linked To Murder Suspect", Falmouth *Enterprise*, October 7, 2003. Original and xerox copy.
- d. Newsclipping. "Off-Duty Patrolman Discovers Body", Falmouth *Enterprise*, October 7, 2003. Original and xerox copy.
- e. Newsclipping. Obituary, Jonathan Wessner, Falmouth *Enterprise*, October 7, 2003. Xerox copies.
- f. Newsclipping. "Bishop Visits Woods Hole; Probe Continues", Falmouth *Enterprise*, October 10, 2003. Xerox copy.
- g. Newsclipping. "Church, District Attorney Investigating Missing Funds Under Father Kelly's Tenure", Falmouth *Enterprise*, October 10, 2003. Original And xerox copy.
- h. Newsclipping. "Search For Murder Weapon Continues In Wessner Case", Falmouth *Enterprise*, October 14, 2003. Original and xerox copy.
- i. Newsclipping. "Murder Evidence Found In Woods Hole Boathouse", Falmouth *Enterprise*, October 17, 2003. Original and xerox copy.
- j. Newsclipping. "Crime knocks at parish door; Priest's tie to murder suspect troubling quiet Cape church", Boston *Globe*, October 27, 2003. Original and xerox copy.
- k. Newsclipping. "Woods Hole Priest Claims Penitent Privilege In Wessner Murder Case", Falmouth *Enterprise*, October 31, 2003. Original and xerox copy.
- 1. Newsclipping. "Accused Murderer's Lawyer Asks To See State's Evidence", Falmouth *Enterprise*, November 4, 2003. Original and xerox copy.
- m. Newsclipping. "Nolin's Lawyers Receive Evidence In Wessner Murder", Falmouth *Enterprise*, November 11, 2003.
- n. Newsclipping. "Pastor At St. Joseph Church Has Retired From Priesthood", Falmouth *Enterprise*, November 14, 2003.
- o. Newsclipping. "Falmouth Priest, Named In Fr. Kelly's Will, Suspended In 1986 For Alleged Misconduct", Falmouth *Enterprise*, November 25, 2003. Original and xerox copy.
- p. Newsclipping. "Paul Nolin Arraigned On Murder Charges", Falmouth *Enterprise*, December 2, 2003. Original and xerox copy.
- q. Newsclipping. "Nolin Jury Visits Suspected Murder Scene", Falmouth *Enterprise*, September 24, 2004. Original and xerox copy.
- r. Newsclipping. "Murder Trial Continues: Murder Suspect Considers Testifying On Own Behalf; Dramatic Testimony Paints Timeline". Falmouth *Enterprise*, October 1, 2004. Original and xerox copies.
- s. Newsclipping. "Paul Nolin Sentenced To Life In Prison; Family Speaks Of Loss After Judge Issues Sentence For Murder", Falmouth *Enterprise*, October 8, 2004. Original and xerox copies.
- t. Newsclipping. "Court rejects appeal of murder conviction", Boston *Globe*, January 17, 2007. Original and xerox copy.
- u. Newsclipping. "First-Degree Murder Conviction Affirmed", Falmouth *Enterprise*, January 19, 2007. Original and xerox copy.

End Box 1C, 2015

Start Box 1D, 2015

1-103. Whaling – Woods Hole and General

- a. Newsclipping. "Woods Holl Whalers", unknown newspaper, n.d. (before 1897). Xerox copy.
- b. Booklet. "Something About Whales", published by Reynolds-Dewalt Printers, New Bedford, Mass., n.d.
- c. Typewritten letter and lists.
 - 1. Letter from Reginald B. Hagarty (Free Public Library, New Bedford Melville Whaling Room) to Research Librarian, WHOI, March 31, 1972.
 - 2. List of Falmouth built ships
 - 3. List of Falmouth whalers
- d. Typewritten ms. "Woods Hole Goes Whaling" by Judy Stetson (draft of article for *Woods Hole Reflections*).
- e. Typewritten list: Woods Hole Whaling Ships at Bar Neck Wharf and their captains.
- f. Typewritten list: Logbooks and Maritime Records Held at Falmouth Historical Society (from FHS website).
- g. Typewritten ms. "Falmouth Massachusetts In the Shadow of Nantucket." Unknown author. Copy.
- h. Newsletter excerpt. :From The Archives: "The Old Stone House" Rejoins The Old Candle House Or Why I Love Archivists" by Mark Foster. *Mainsheet*, Fall-Winter 2015, pp. 6-7.

1-104. Whaling, ships and maritime history information – New Bedford Whaling Museum (NBWM).

- a. Newsclipping. "Earliest American Whaleship <u>Ambrotype</u>", from NBWM *The Bulletin*, n.d.
- b. Photo. Ship's <u>Boxes</u> in NBWM collection. Xerox copies. Original in photo file (Digital file number 1770).
- c. <u>Booklet.</u> The Whaling Museum, Old Dartmouth Historical Society, New Bedford, Mass., Whaling Exhibits of the Old Dartmouth Historical Society, Published 1924 (Reprinted 1926, 1930).
- d. Brochure. Whaling Museum, New Bedford, n.d.
- e. Photo. Photo of Bartholomew <u>Gosnold</u> figurehead, collection of NBWM. Photo by Fred Lux. Note attached.
- f. Handwritten note. Note about Bierstadt painting of <u>Gosnold</u> at Cuttyhunk, in collection of NBWM, accompanied by xerox copy of painting.

1-105. Whaling – Newsclippings.

a. Newspaper excerpt. Mail-Away Edition, Section Two, Falmouth *Enterprise*, May 16, 1969, on local whaling captains. Original and xerox copy.

1-106. Whaling – Swift Ships and House Flags.

Swift ships, information:

a. Typewritten ms. *Awashonks*, listing owners and voyages, compiled from Ship Registers, District of Barnstable, 1813-1914, compiled by National

- Archives Project, Works Progress Administrations. Xerox copy.
- b. Typewritten ms. *Commodore Morris*, listing owners and voyages, compiled from Ship Registers, District of Barnstable, 1813-1914, compiled by National Archives Project, Works Progress Administrations. Xerox copy.
- c. Typewritten ms. *Hobomok*, listing owners and voyages, compiled from Ship Registers, District of Barnstable, 1813-1914, compiled by National Archives Project, Works Progress Administrations. Xerox copy.
- d. Typewritten ms. *Pocohontas*, listing owners and voyages, compiled from Ship Registers, District of Barnstable, 1813-1914, compiled by National Archives Project, Works Progress Administrations. Xerox copy.
- e. Typewritten ms. *Uncas*, listing owners and voyages, compiled from Ship Registers, District of Barnstable, 1813-1914, compiled by National Archives Project, Works Progress Administrations. Xerox copy.
- f. Typewritten lists. List of voyages of *Awashonks, Commodore Morris, Hobomok, Pocohontas, Uncas.* Xerox copy.
- g. Typewritten ms. Copy of text for "Awashonks", a painting by Franklin L. Gifford in *Historic Woods Hole*, a catalog of paintings by F.L. Gifford. Xerox copy.
- h. Typewritten ms. Copy of text for "The Launching of the Elijah Swift", a painting by Franklin L. Gifford in *Historic Woods Hole*, a catalog of paintings by F.L. Gifford. Xerox copies.

Swift house flags, information:

- a. Typewritten ms. Excerpts from letter written by Mr. Taber on August 19, 1948 about the Swift house flags. Xerox copy.
- b. Sketch and typed information. Flag for Ship *Hobomok* and *Awashonks*. Xerox copy.
- c. Sketch and typed information. Flag for Ship *Hobomok*. Xerox copy.
- d. Sketch and typed information. Flag for Ship Commodore Morris. Xerox copy.
- e. Sketch and typed information. Flag for signal "S". Xerox copy.

<u>Photographs.</u> 1940 carvings/paintings done by Lloyd Thomas, private collection, Woods Hole. Color photos (5 x 7 inches) by Paul F. Smith, and xerox copies.

- a. Awashonks.
- b. Commodore Morris.
- c. Hobomok.
- d. Pocohontas.
- e. Uncas.

1-107. Whaling Ships – *Awashonks*.

- a. Typewritten ms. Copy of text for "Awashonks", a painting by Franklin L. Gifford in *Historic Woods Hole*, a catalog of paintings by F.L. Gifford. Xerox copy.
- b. Typewritten lists. List of voyages of Awashonks, Commodore Morris, Hobomok, Pocohontas, Uncas. Xerox copy of the section on Awashonks.
- c. Typewritten ms. *Awashonks*, listing owners and voyages, compiled from Ship Registers, District of Barnstable, 1813-1914, compiled by National Archives Project, Works Progress Administrations. Xerox copy.

- d. Photograph. *Awashonks*, 1940 carving/painting done by Lloyd Thomas, private collection, Woods Hole. Color photos (5 x 7 inches) by Paul F. Smith. Xerox copy.
- e. Newsclipping. "Cape Cod Yesteryears" by Gustavus Swift Paine, Falmouth *Enterprise*, Spring 1985, on *Awashonks* and also *Hobomok*. Original and xerox copies.

1-108. Whaling Ships – Commodore Morris.

- a. Newsclipping. "Ship 'Commodore Morris' Whaler Falmouth-Built and Falmouth-Manned", Falmouth *Enterprise*, April 5, 1928. Original and Xerox copies. *History of the ship*.
- b. Excerpt from book. Page 34, list of voyages and resulting oil cargo; photo, from *A Maritime Album* (1997), of whaler *Commodore Morris*. Xerox copies.
- c. Internet material. Charles Morris (naval officer). Brief biography of Commodore Morris (1784- 1856) from Wikipedia, with illustration of daguerreotype or ambrotype of Charles Morris by Southworth & Hawes, 1850.

1-109. Whaling Ships – Figureheads.

- a. Photograph. Figurehead of *Bartholomew Gosnold*, New Bedford Whaling Museum. Photo by Fred Lux. Xerox copy.
- b. Booklet. "Ships' Figureheads of Old Cape Cod". Cape Cod Advancement Plan, Hyannis, Mass. Harry V. Lawrence, Falmouth, Chairman, 1936.
 Photo of figurehead, Commodore Morris, p. 15; Photo of painting of Commodore Morris on p. 25.
- 1-110. Whaling material of James Hain, assembled for article in Woods Hole Reflections.
 - a. Handwritten notes. Notes to Paul and Mary Lou Smith about the photos for the article.
 - b. Xerox copies of 3 Gifford paintings and 1 Meinert drawing for article.
 - c. Typewritten ms. "Woods Hole Whaling", 19 pages. Xerox copy.
 - d. Galley pages for "Woods Hole Whaling".
 - e. Paste-up of newsletter cover. The MBL Newsletter, Fall/Winter 1981.

1-128. Whaling movies.

Pamphlet. World Premier Elmer Clifton's "Down To The Sea In Ships", Olympia (Theater), New Bedford, Massachusetts, September 25th, 1922. *Booklet for the premier of the movie with background material on whaling and New Bedford.*

1-150. Whaling in New Bedford and transition to other industries

Journal. *IA – The Journal of the Society of Industrial Archeology,* Volume 40, Numbers 1 and 2, 2014. Theme issue: New Bedford. See p. 55 for Woods Hole Candle House, article by Mark Foster: "New Bedford – Whale Oil Refining Capital."

1-151. Whaling in New Jersey (Long Island, Delaware Bay)

Master's thesis. "America's First Whaling Industry and the Whaler Yeoman of Cape May, 1630-1830" by Richard M. Romm, May 2010.

1-111. Woods Hole Athletic Association.

- a. Handwritten text and list. Charter of Organization, Woods Hole Athletic Association, 1940s. Signatures of members below.
- b. Photo. Woods Hole Athletic Association Basketball Team (known as "The Clippers"), xerox copy (original owned by Robert W. Griffin).
- c. Caption for above photo with identifications of members.
- d. Handwritten list. List of members and months of attendance (at games?). Original and xerox copies. *Original is fragile*.

1-124. Woods Hole Garage.

- a. Ticket. Ticket for car care at Savery's Garage (Woods Hole Garage), n.d.
- b. Business card. Card from Roger Savery, County Commissioner (donor).

1-112. Woods Hole Index. See also Box 3, Woods Hole History Publications

- a. Booklet. *The Woods Hole Index*, July 1, 1926. The Dolphin Press, Publishers, Woods Hole, Massachusetts. Multiple copies.
- b. Booklet. *The Woods Hole Index*, August 1, 1926. The Dolphin Press, Publishers, Woods Hole, Massachusetts. Multiple copies.

1-113. Woods Hole Inn.

- a. Newsclipping. "California Woman Buys Woods Hole Inn", Falmouth *Enterprise*, May 6, 2008. Original and xerox copy.
- b. Newsclipping. "New Owner Of Woods Hole Inn Has Roots Here, Falmouth *Enterprise*, May 9, 2008.
- c. Newsclipping. "Woods Hole Inn Expansion Approved," Falmouth *Enterprise*, December 16, 2008.

1-114. Woods Hole Market (also known as Tsiknas', Louis', The Food Buoy)

- a. Journal. *Spritsail*, Volume 13, Number 2, Summer 1999. Article on "The Greeks Add Flavor To Falmouth" contains information on the market in Woods Hole run by Tsiknas and Louis Hatzikon.
- b. Newsclipping. "Woods Hole Store Will Also Change Hands", Falmouth *Enterprise*, November 16, 2004. Original and xerox copy.
- c. Newsclipping. "W.H. Market Aims To Offer Delivery Service", Falmouth *Enterprise*, January 21, 2005. Original and xerox copy.
- d. Newsclipping. "Woods Hole Market A True Family Affair", Falmouth *Enterprise*, April 1, 2005. Original and xerox copy.
- e. Newsclipping. Advertisement for opening of Woods Hole Market, April 2, 2005, Falmouth *Enterprise*.
- f. Newsclipping. Selectmen's notes, Falmouth *Enterprise*, September 25, 2009, about Jeanne and George Hiler, owners of Market for brief time in 2009. Original and xerox copy.
- g. Newsclipping. "Filling The Void Left By A Village Market", Falmouth *Enterprise*, June 1, 2010. Original and xerox copy.

- h. Newsclipping. "Woods Hole Will Again Have A Market", Falmouth *Enterprise*, January 7, 2011. Original and xerox copy.
- i. Newsclipping. "Plans Approved But Woods Hole Market Has Much To Do Before Opening", Falmouth *Enterprise*, April 15, 2011. Original and Xerox copy.
- j. Newsclipping. "Woods Hole Market Expected To Open First Week of June", Falmouth *Enterprise*, May 27, 2011. Original and xerox copy.
- 1-142. Woods Hole Meaning of Name (see also *Spritsail*, Vol. 12, No. 2 (Summer 1998).
 - a. Article. Article from Falmouth Historical Society on the meaning of "Woods Hole." N.D. Xerox copy.

1-115. Woods Hole Weekly.

- Newsclipping. "The death of a weekly paper"...Weekly paper folds", Cape Cod *Times*, October 1984. Xerox copy.

NOTE: last number used is 1-156 (1/31/2019)